
 
 
 

NOTICE OF INCUMBENT NONCANDIDACY 
FOR THE 2025 SCHOOL BOARD ELECTION 

 
SCHOOL DISTRICT OF WISCONSIN RAPIDS 

 
The following incumbent school board member whose term of office expires in April 2025, 
and whose seat will be contested at the 2025 Spring Election, has filed a Notification of 
Noncandidacy, as provided under section 120.06(6)(b)3 of the state statutes:  
 
Name of Incumbent Description of Office/Seat Held Date Notification Filed 
Julie Timm School Board Member 

Any person who is a resident and 
qualified elector of the School 
District may hold this office. 

November 11, 2024 

 
By filing the Notification of Noncandidacy, the incumbent listed above has given advance 
notice that they do not intend to be a candidate for reelection to their school board office.    
 
There are two seats open for election in the spring, and the other incumbent is Troy Bier. 
 
Except as otherwise provided under state law, a qualified elector of the School District 
who wishes to become a candidate and have their name appear on the election ballot for 
any of the school board seat(s) that will be contested at the 2025 Spring Election must 
file all necessary forms at the Board of Education office located at 510 Peach Street, 
Wisconsin Rapids, 54494 by no later than 5:00 p.m. on Tuesday, January 7, 2025. 
Additional information about school board elections is available on the District’s website 
or by contacting Board Secretary Maurine Hodgson via email at 
maurine.hodgson@wrps.net or by phone at 715-424-6701.   
 
Note that the Board office will be closed from December 23, 2024 through January 1, 
2025; however, an appointment can be made for you to come in and file the necessary 
paperwork by calling Maurine directly at 715-424-4865 or contacting her by email at 
maurine.hodgson@wrps.net.  
 
This notice given on November 12, 2024 by: 
 

Julie Timm, School Board Clerk 
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